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Cottage Street School PTO Membership Meeting

Minutes from September 6, 2012 

Meeting began at 7:05 p.m. adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

60 people present 

Welcome and Introductions

Approved June 7, 2012 minutes by voice
Treasurer’s Report

Our new Treasurer Liz Theiler gave us a description of Proposed Budget items. The budget for 2012-2013 was approved by voice. 

Committee updates:
a) Membership/Directory – Our Membership drive is underway! We have 365 families in the school and so far 43% have joined the PTO. Slightly more than that have agreed to be listed in the Directory.

b) Birthday Books – Irina gave us an explanation of how the program works. Our CSS librarian has a stash of new books on hand for the birthday child to choose from. A dedication plate/sticker is put inside the book. The child makes an all-school announcement to introduce the new library book.

c) Back to school Teacher Luncheon – Mrs. Wernick, 1st grade teacher, who was present at the meeting, said it was fabulous! The Hospitality and Teacher Appreciation Committees put together the lunch. The Teacher Appreciation Committee also puts together Teacher Appreciation Week in May. We are seeking new ideas! Teacher’s lounge improvements happened in partnership with the staff, PTO and administration.

d) Playground – Mark Nelson, Chairperson, spoke about plans to resurface the playground picnic tables and the new play equipment. We had a great crew of parents who volunteered on short notice to  make the installations! Thank you!

e) Programming – Two events/grade and two all-school programs are planned every year. We also help organize the Artist in Residence program each year, tied into the school’s theme of the year. Mr. Madden spoke about this year’s theme: Our Year of Wonder. Each grade has a teacher liaison for ideas to tie-in to the curricula. We have a weather person coming in for the 3rd grade. Rhonda Jansky took a moment to point out works of art in the library, which were created with past Artists in Residence. 

f) Room Parents – Jen Cooperman has been in touch with all of the room parents. One __ grade teacher still needs some volunteers. Room parents were encouraged to reach out to the teachers soon about upcoming needs they may have.

g) Lunch With the Bunch – forms will go out to families so that they may sign up to come in and have lunch with their child, once/month if desired. Siblings may be allowed to come, depending on space. We have 470 students this year! The lunch room is rather full, although the new stools do help provide each child their own space.

h) Website – Last year Eric Norman launched our new website: cottagepto.org. Let him know if you’d like to help provide content. Committee chairs are encouraged to send him their event information to be put on the site. 

i) Beautification – Meets 2 or 3x/year. We can use more members. Weeding is always needed! This Saturday, Sept. 8th, at 2pm we will be sprucing up the back of the school in time for the Back to School Cookout! We also provide flowers for the open houses. 

Principal’s report:

Mr. Madden says the school year got off to a smooth start. The school welcomed 70-80 new students. 

One parent asked about the larger class sizes. Mr. Madden said that while we knew how many more students were incoming due to redistricting, we had an unexpected number of summer move-ins. Principals at the middle school and at East also had more than expected. Class sizes will be discussed during the upcoming budget season. The district will look at the numbers and consider whether we need to move staff around or hire more.

Open houses were scheduled for next week, earlier than usual due to the Jewish holidays. Children are encouraged not to attend, but we understand if some need to come along. 

Cougar TV – reports recorded by 5th graders and other special classroom events. Clips can be viewed on the CSS website. New, portable equipment purchased with PTO funds!

As part of the theme Our Year of Wonder, special activities will be planned, such as mock presidential elections in November. 

Families are encouraged to sign up for the Stop & Shop school donation program. Tell your grandparents, neighbors, friends to designate CSS. We took in $750 last year through this program!

Weekly Email – Mr. Madden will send out a weekly email and try not to inundate families with too much information. He praised the cottagepto.org website. 

New Business:

Like us on Facebook! Cottage Street School – PTO. Mr. Madden reminds us to be respectful when posting on Facebook.

Committee Vacancies:

Drama needs parent volunteers, to keep kids on task. It’s about a 2-month commitment. The program is for 4th and 5th graders only. The rehearsals happen 2 days/week. Students can either be actors or set crew. There is an evening performance and a school day performance.

NStar Fundraiser needs a co-chair. This fundraiser will take place in October. We earn 100% of the sales of energy efficient light bulbs. This year we might want to reach out to area businesses which might be interested in purchasing. The orders come to the school and parents pick up. We made $3000 last year!

Bricks Fundraiser – This is an on-going project. All of the paths and areas have been completed but engraved bricks can always be inserted. These make great teacher and grad gifts.

Nominations Committee – Helps find people to step into leadership roles. Next year we will need a President Elect to work with Meg Dussault because Rhonda Jansky will become a middle school parent. 

FUN FAIR – We have two co-chairs and need a third. We also need someone to chair the Raffle. The next Fun Fair will take place on March 24, 2013. It’s an indoor carnival with game booths run by each classroom, organized by the Room Parents. The 5th grade runs the Café and there is a General Store, a Cake Walk and more. Please contact Betsy Strauss if you’d like to help. 

Kidstuff Coupon Books will go out in September. No obligation to buy; return if you don’t want it. PTO gets 50% of sales. 

Open House Nights/Book Fairs will take place Sept. 11 – 12. 7pm – 8:30pm. Students will have a chance to buy Scholastic books during the day. No toys will be for sale during the day. Families can shop during the open houses. Credit cards will be accepted. If they are out of books, there will be a way to purchase them on-line. 

Picture Day is Monday, September 10. Sibling pictures will be taken with prior sign up. The PTO earns a % on every sitting. 

Back to School Cookout – we have almost 400 RSVPs and last year we had 100 walk-ins. It will take place 1pm – 4pm. Rain or shine. 

Green Team – Mr. Zides needs to step down from running this program due to his other duties. We need a faculty member to lead and more parent volunteers. We had 100 students involved last year. We have a composting system set up but there is so much more we could do with support. It’s a work in progress. A volunteer asked if the Green Team could get a stipend. A special request could be made. 

Cougar Gear will be for sale in November and in the spring before Cougar Day in April. 

Winter Dance – 420 attendees last year! Really fun night with DJs and potluck dessert. We will have another in December. 

Rollerskating Family Event will take place in February. 

Yearbook – 48-page color yearbook will be created. We need your pictures of school events. (No birthday party pictures, please.)

PTO Meets the 1st Thursday of the month at 7:00pm in the Cottage Street School Library

Free Childcare is provided

Contact us at: CSSPTO@gmail.com
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